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Mid -Valley Special Education Cooperative 

Newsletter 

 
 

May, 2014 
 

Notes from the Executive Director 

 

I wanted to start this newsletter with this photo and information from Trish Klein at Anderson 

Elementary.  I know that this highlights Autism Awareness month, but it also highlights the 

tremendous work that you all do with integrating your students into their host schools.  I know 

that it takes a lot of extra work to have the Mid-Valley students and families accepted by all of 

the students and families in their schools.  I know that your hard work makes all the difference in 

the lives of these students.   

 

Back to Andersoné.I wanted to share the awesome project that the whole Anderson School 

community did for Autism Awareness Month. :) We had our students go around and deliver a 

puzzle piece to each classroom/department, along with a handout to read to the class about 

Autism. Each class decorated and signed their puzzle piece and returned them to us to help create 

a school-wide display. I've attached the pictures above. It's AWESOME.  

 

We also have started "Wear-It-Blue Wednesdays" during April, where the students and staff wear 

blue to show their support. Over 80% of the school has participated. :)  A huge thanks goes to 

Suzie Riegler for coming up with the idea for the display!  

 

Take Me Out to the Ball Game!  Mark your Calendars for June 22
nd

! 

 

On June 22, the Kane County Cougars will be reserving a section at the ballpark for Mid-Valley 

students, families, staff members and their families.  Tickets will be $10.00 and will include a 

hot-dog an drink for students under 13 years of age.  We will receive $4.00 for each ticket we 

sell.  Plus, it should be a GOOD TIME!!  Flyers and tickets will be coming out very soon, with 

purchases to be completed by the end of the school year.  PLAY BALL! 
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Another Great Year! 

 

Another great year is ending and so much has happenedé.What Iôve noticed this year is how 

EVERYONE  is really pitching in to help our students and our organization!  Here are just a few 

of the highlights! 

 

¶ The 50
th
 Anniversary Celebration! 

¶ We served over 231 students with special needs in our programs and another 123 in our 

itinerant services. 

¶ We have welcomed many new staff and our fine mentors have helped them achieve a 

great first year.   

¶ We had improved family involvement this year, starting with the Family Picnic, parent 

information nights, and culminating in a day at the ballpark (more later in this 

newsletter).  We started Parent Partners for new student referrals.  We sustained our 

Giving Fund for students and families in need.   

¶ Several staff members presented at the Illinois Council for Exceptional Children 

conference about the Character Education Program in New Directions, the Professional 

Development process we sue and Video Modeling in the New Pathways Program.   

¶ We had fun together, celebrated together, and shared support through the activities of the 

Sunshine Committee.   

¶ Although we havenôt seen them yet, we ordered vans and are thankful for the many folks 
who signed up to drive. 

¶ We raised funds and received grants from:  Kiwanis, Illinois Council for Behavior 

Disorders, Special Olympics/Young Athletes, Olive Garden, Culverôs nights, 

Walk4Hearing for the Hearing Loss Association of America, Donorôs Choose Awards, 

Adapted Bikes, Autism Speaks, Jersey Mikeôs, and the America Diabetes Association. 

¶ Our students and staff across the programs reached out to help others in need, in the 

community and in the country:  Northern Illinois Food Bank, Save our Starving Children, 

Illinois Veterans, Heartland blood drives, read stories to the residents of Marklund are 

just a few of the activities.  The New Directions students sponsored a winter outerwear 

clothing drive.   

¶ We sent the SAIL students to Springfield to visit with State Senator McConnaughey. 

¶ The SAIL students branched out with new products this year and are now entirely self-

sufficient.  They even had a booth at the St. Charles Farmerôs Market.  

¶ The students at GHS started a coffee business.   

¶ Two of the New Pathways classes implemented the STARS program that will be 

implemented in several more classes next year.   

¶ We had so many special events and activities, they are too numerous to count! 

¶ The CAAEL basketball team won first place in their division and won the sportsmanship 

award; several studentôs had art pieces in the accompanying show.   

¶ We started the Transition Network. 

¶ Vocational services started for the New Directions program with the assistance of the 

new Vocational Facilitator.  Josh has arranged for new business partners and guest 

speakers to help inspire our students.   

¶ The new Early Childhood section of the New Pathways Program was a great success this 

year.  Another additional New Pathways section will be opening next year.   

¶ Our staff was able to participate in meaningful professional development in areas such as 

progress monitoring, autism methods, and behavior change, and conversations regarding 

student growth.  
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¶ The case management services under the guidance of Amy Rogers, has been so 

successful that it will be expanding enough to hire a new staff member! 

¶ Every classroom at MJC has students in it! 

¶ The district staff participated in numerous opportunities for professional growth 

sponsored by Mid-Valley. 

¶ Thank you all so much! 

 

End of the Year Celebration 

 

We were so happy to be able to celebrate the careers of our retirees, Mary Langan, Mary Knishka, 

Sandy Richmond, Claudia Vodden, and Barb Rowe.  And, of course, we also celebrated all of 

those with remarkable years of service, those staff who were new, and their fabulous mentors.  

We had a great turnout and there was not a dry eye in the house!  Thanks once again to the 

Sunshine Committee for their commitment to the staff of Mid-Valley.  These pictures say it all! 
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Business Partner Breakfast 

 

Every year, the Vocation Department hosts and ñthank youò breakfast for the many business 

partners who host our students.  It is such a wonderful and positive event.  Thanks to all of our 

Vocational staff who put in countless hours to make this event special, but even more 

importantly, make our vocational experiences for our students positive and productive.  This year, 

we added a few new partners as our guests.  They were so impressed that they put the following 

on their website! 

 

 

Force Elite Baseball proud partner with Mid-Valley Special Education 

Force Elite Baseball was proud to partner with Mid-Valley Special Education throughout this 

past year. The program was headed first year Force Elite Baseball 15u White Coach, Josh 

Axelson with the mission of providing students with a real-lif e, productive "work place training 

environment". 

Every week, Coach "Axe" and two students from the program were given "work place" tasks to 

complete. "Being on time, being respectful, and completing tasks in a timely manner were 

important lessons for the boys," said Coach Andrew Elke " They were expected to work hard, 

and they did." 

 

Coach Elke added, "I am proud that Force Elite Baseball received an opportunity to work with a 

great organization that aims to help students obtain skills for tomorrow. Another great highlight: 

one of our own, Josh Axelson was able to establish the connection between organizations. With 

Josh in our program, it just goes to show you what type of program we are building here." 

CPI Sign-Ups 

 

The CPI dates for the summer training have been set for: 

 

¶ June 10, 11, CPI refreshers; 9:00-12:00 

¶ July 23, CPI refresher, 1:00-4:00 

¶ August 14, CPI refresher, 12:00-3:00 

 

Contact Karin Alber to sign-up for your session.  You will be compensated for your time.   
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IMPORTANT CERTIFICATION Information 

 

Sharon Balderas from the Regional Office of Education will be at the MJC gym on May 13
th
, 

from 3:30-4:30 to talk about your responsibilities for licensure and recording your professional 

development on-line.  This session is especially important if you havenôt registered yet through 

the ELIS system or if your license is due to expire on June 30 of this year.  Please bring a laptop 

to this event or come a little early to check one out to use during the presentation.   
 

The law has changed regarding recording your professional development.  After September 1
st
, 

you will only be allowed to enter those professional development activities that you have attended 

within 60 days.  If you are waiting to enter your activities at the last minute, (as I generally do), 

you will no longer be allowed to do so.  So, if you wait and donôt have enough credits, your 

license will lapse; you will need to pay a fee; or take 9 semester hours.  I canôt tell you how 

important this is! 

 

ESY 

 

Please remember to send in a materials move form to Bonnie NO LATER THAN MAY 30 for 

materials and equipment that your students will need for ESY.  Also, please clearly label any 

materials with the studentôs name and where they should be returned in the fall.  If you are 

dropping off materials, please have the studentôs name clearly marked and we will store it in 

the MV office area.  It would be very helpful if you could drop things off.  It will save on the 

wear and tear of our ñfacilities guysò. 

 

If you have applied for an ESY position, those assignment letters are being mailed this week.   

 

Riverfest Family Opportunity 

 

On June 5, from 5:00-8:00, there will be a Special Family Night in St. Charles as a part of 

Riverfest.  There will be free rides and snacks for the kids.  Iôm attaching the flyer and 

registration with this newsletter.  Please print and pass this information along to your parents.   

 

End of the Year Reminders 

 

¶ Equipment moves or storage goes to Bonnie with a detailed list MAY 30
th
, so the moves 

can be coordinated.   There is a form on the website.  Boxes have to be labeled ¼, 2/4, 

3/4, etc.   

¶ It is very important that items for ESY be included in the moving requests by May 30
th
 

as well.  

¶ There is compensation for packing/moving, if the program is being relocated.  Request 

boxes from D303 if necessary from Sandy.   

¶ Turn-in p-cards and keys to your coordinator.   

¶ Everyone should follow the cleaning and packing guidelines of the host school.  (MJC 

staff will have specific directions.)  

¶ Related services should work with students up to two days before the end of the school 

year.   

¶ Purchase orders for the upcoming school year need to be sent through the coordinators. 

These orders will be processed (pending budget approval) after July 1
st
, the new fiscal 

year.    
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¶ In the fall, when you are checking in packages, make sure that you send all packing slips 

from all purchases to Denise, who is Sandyôs replacement. 

¶ Return all workboxes to Sandy Gearhartôs attention.  She will inventory and clean 
them all up for use next year. 

¶ Return all borrowed instructional materials to Sandy Gearhart as well who will inventory 

those items also.   

 

Rona Henne has sent specific iPad return procedures in a recent email.  Please contact her 

directly with questions.   

 

End of the Year Technology Returns 

 

Before you leave for the summer, you must turn in your laptops, cell phones, cameras, video 

cameras, ipads, or any other small technology items to your coordinator.  Items that are larger 

than a breadbox or specific to a student (switches, arms) should be locked in a cabinet, if possible.  

All MV items should be clearly marked.  When in doubt, return any items that you think may ñget 

legsò over the summer cleaning schedule.  We ñlostò several items last year, including many 

headphones. 

 

Last Day Hours 

 

This year, the law changed so that the last day of school for students will be a full day.  Just a 

reminder!  Itinerant and staff at MJC and D303 buildings will follow the schedule of D303.  The 

last day of school will be a full work day.   

 

MORE IMPORTANT Deadlines 

 

If you are planning to take any courses in the summer, make sure you complete the ñCourse 

Approval Formò prior to taking the class.  The form is available on the website under Human 

Resouces or is available by contacting Karin Alber in the Human Resources Department.   

 

Summer Classes through D303 

 

We are still waiting to hear about summer classes from D303.  We will let you know soon. 

 

Assignment Notification 

 

Out next Board meeting is June 4.  At that time, we are anticipating that they will approve the 

budget.  Your assignment notifications will be sent out VIA EMAIL as soon as practicable after 

that meeting.  The support personnel will receive their hours and calendars in this notice.  There 

will not be another one on August 1
st
.  TASC members can expect one summer notification with 

all the pertinent information by June 15.  If any changes are necessary, you will be notified over 

the summer via email.  So, it is very important to check your work email from home every once 

in a while! 

 

Summer Office Hours 

 

From June 16 through August 1, the summer office hours will be 7:00-4:30, Mondays through 

Thursdays. 
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Thinking Ahead to SummerðCPI Registration and Other Important Dates 

 

Mark your calendars for the following are dates: 

¶ June 10, 11, CPI refreshers; 9:00-12:00 

¶ July 23, CPI refresher, 1:00-4:00 

¶ August 14, CPI refresher, 12:00-3:00 

¶ August 11-14 New Staff Orientation 

¶ August 13
th
 Netchemia Training for New Staff/Refresher for All Staff 

¶ August 18
th
 First Institute Day  

¶ August 23, Family/Staff Picnic, 11:30-2:30 (Saturday) 

 

Summer Addresses 

 

Speaking of summer, if there is a change in your phone number or summer contact information, 

please let Bonnie know of any changes. 

 

Mentors 

 

We are anticipating 10 new staff members next year.  Nancy just posted the mentor positions.  If 

you are interested, please let Nancy know by the end of the year.  The stipend is $967 per year 

and you will be helping a deserving new staff member!  If you have questions, Carolyn Viereckl 

is hosting an orientation session on May 14 from 3:30-4:30 at the administration center.   

 

Changes in Programs, Locations, Hours 

 

I am attaching a listing of the programs, their hours and locations as of the last Board meeting on 

May 7.   You will see that the CLASS program is listed as discontinued.  However, there is a 

possibility that it may be reinstated.  There will be a special Board meeting on Thursday, May 15, 

to make the final decision.   

 

The only other change is that we will be opening one more section of Primary New Pathways, a 

new section of SAIL at Waubonsee Community College and a new programming option, SAIL 

Case Management (or 12+) for students who are higher functioning that ñtypicalò SAIL students.   

 

MJC Interview Clothing Drive 

 

We are so pleased that students in the New Directions Program are interviewing and finding work 

opportunities.  Josh Axelsen and the other staff have realized that often these students do not have 

appropriate work or interview clothing.  As you do your spring and summer cleaning, we are 

looking for polo shirts, collared shirts, decent pants and maybe even jackets if you have them.  

Just send them or bring them over to MJC.  If you have questions, please contact Josh and thanks 

so much. 

 

New Staff in May 

 

In May, we hired Sandy Richmondôs replacement, Denise Quechol.  She will be starting on May 

19 so that she can have two weeks to learn everything Sandy knows!  Welcome, Denise! 
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Move Requests 

 

We are moving our moving date to June for this year, once we receive all of the move requests.  

If you absolutely have to have something moved before the end of the year, please contact 

Bonnie.  For all other moves, fill out the move request form from the website.  This includes 

items that must be moved for ESY.   

 

Update on the Memorial Day Collection for the Troops from New Directions 

 

From Meg Bingham:  Thank you to all who have brought items to the Mid-Valley office to 

donate to the Fox Valley Troop Support event.  We are excited to begin sorting and preparing for 

our Packing Day on May 17th.  Iôm including a full list of items along with this newsletter.  All 

items are due at Mid-Valley by May 15th in order to get sorted and packed. 
 

We still need letters and pictures. We like to put two or three letters and some fun pictures in 

every box we pack.  Writing a thank you note is a great skill to learn at any age and I know the 

service men and women really appreciate these notes. Pictures can be made with crayons, 

markers, construction paper - anything we can fold up and put in a box. (Yes, noodle necklaces 

with a red, white and blue pattern would be great!!)   

 

Letters should be addressed simply, "Dear Sir" or "Dear Madam" - not everyone is a "soldier"  In 

most cases, it is easier to skip that part and just start with something like the following: 

 

"Hi, my name is Meg.  I'm in third grade.  I like to play softball...." 

OR 

"Thank you for keeping our country safe.  I know your job is really hard..." 

 

Our service personnel like to hear about what your students are doing in their daily lives.  They 

miss hearing about baseball practice, homework, Sponge Bob shows, prom, etc. 

 

Birthdays! 

 

Happy June birthday wishes to:  Kim Kirby (1), Gary Nielson (2), Jeanne Danos (5), Cynthia 

Meo (6), Anne Waters (6), Ellen Vasauskas (8), Susan Jochum (11), Amy Rogers (16), Deb Sall 

(21), Lynn Chassee (26), and Kristin Dean (30).   

 

Happy July birthday wishes to:  Jessica Scalia (2), Tim Stoudt (7), Leigh Ann Huntley (8), Kim 

Payne (10), Holly Heinrich (11), Carissa Mingo (11), Ben Dahm (13), Elizabeth Brown (14), 

Renee Mollenhauer (17), Karen Tredup (18), Lindsey Higgins (21), Megan Burnett (22), 

Elizabeth Preusse (27), and Nicole Claeson (28). 

 

Happy August birthdays to:  Bryan Lindstrom (4), Joyce Laben (5), Bruce Janus (10), Sarah 

McCafferty (10), Angie Gregory (13), Rona Henne (16), Tonya Ditsworth (18), Ken Racine (20), 

Sandy Richmond (20), Melissa Jackson (21), Tina Smith (22), Reesa Kizior (24), John Beem 

(25), Connie Gush (26), Mindy Kaplan (26), MacKenzie Hack Nissen (26)and Mary Jo Zampa 

(29). 
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Thoughts and PrayerséGet Well Wishes 

 

We continue to send our well wishes and prayers to:   

 

¶ Bonnieôs sister-in-law who has been diagnosed with cancer. 

¶ Linda Kochôs husband, Wade, who has been hospitalized twice this month for blood 

clots. 

¶ Laura Beutlerôs (TA in New Directions EC) mother who has been diagnosed with Stage 4 

lung cancer.  She is also a polycystic kidney disease survivor that had a kidney transplant 

for 23 years.  But, the past years she suffered a loss of kidney and has been on dialysis for 

past year and half.  Not only does she deal with dialysis.....but she has dealt with skin 

cancer for past 10 plus years......taking most of her possible skin available.  It has been a 

fight.  She is a tough woman.  However, I fear this fight with cancer treatments will 

finally finish her.  I want to make it public knowledge so I can have more people praying 

for her health and well being and hopefully overcoming this cancer.  

¶ Barb Beasley (former MJC secretary) who will be undergoing open-heart surgery next 

week. 

¶ Sharon Jenkinsô father who is seriously ill. 

¶ Niaôs son who had recent surgery. 

¶ Hope Moore who had surgery last week. 

¶ And, our continued thoughts and prayers for Jeff Bakerôs wife and Deb Sall.  

 

Our Sympathies toé 

 

On behalf of all of us, we extend our sincere sympathies to: 

 

¶ Josh Axelsen, who recently lost a dear uncle.   

 

People News 
 

Thanks for the Collection for Jeff and Deb 

 

Thanks to all of you for your generosity and support of Jeff Baker and Deb Sall during their time 

of need.  You all have raised $400 to contribute to PeaPod services for them.  If you would like to 

contribute further, send donations to Bonnie.  Both Jeff and Deb would like to express their 

sincere appreciation for this service, but mostly for your thoughts and prayers.   

 

Appointment to St. Charles 708 Board 

 

I was recently appointed to the St. Charles 708 Mental Health Board.  It is a city committee that 

reviews the needs and services of children and adults with mental health needs.  I hope I can be of 

service to this part of our community as well.   

 

We have an Author in the House! 

 

Joyce Laben has published her book, Good Data; Bad Data.  It is just one more way that she is 

helpful to us and to the field of education.  Congratulations, Joyce!! 
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My Son 

 

My older son, Jon, was recently engaged to his sweetheart who now lives in Dallas.  He will be 

moving down there pretty soon.  (As soon as he finds a job.)  Now, all I have to do is lose 30 

pounds.  This is the same son who won the home-brewing contest at Goose Island.  He has 

brewed with the big guys and now has to wait 6-8 weeks for it to be ready to drink.  So, this is 

another reason to watch your summer emails!  I will let you all know where it will be.  If it is 

really popular, they will keep it on tap indefinitely! 

  

Program News 

 

Stephen Para (below) was awarded first place in the 35th annual American Association of 

University Women's creative writing contest. He wrote a fiction story entitled, " In the land of 

Retro", a story about believing in yourself and standing up to Bullies starring a love able giraffe 

named  Retro. Stephen is an eighth grade student at Haines Middle School in St. Charles. 

Stephen was encouraged to write and submit this story by his English teacher Mr. Simone. 

Stephen, his parents and his hearing itinerant, Mrs. Viereckl, were invited to attend the awards 

ceremony on April 10th. Congratulations Stephen, keep on writing! 

 

 
 

Nicole Pikula, from the SAIL program, (below) spent several months volunteering at Valley 

Sheltered Workshop. Nicole's hard work, determination, and her gentle demeanor was a great fit 

for the workshop. On April 24th, Nicole exited public education with a job at Valley Sheltered 

Workshop. She works five days a week performing piecework duties. Congratulations Nicole! 

John Remitz, also volunteered at Valley Sheltered Workshop while he was with the SAIL 

Program. John has been hired one day a week. Best wishes, John! 
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Autism Awareness Month and Blue Hair Day! 

 

Thanks so much to MaryAnn Domeracki and the rest of the New Pathways team for such a great 

Autism Awareness Day!  Lela, Chris B., and Sarah below. 
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 14 

 
 

Above.  The itinerant hearing impaired program held their annual movie night last Friday.  A 

good time was had by all! 

 

Below.  The students at New Directions just finished up at a job fair at Waubonsee CC. Mr. A. 

received a lot of compliments from recruiters and HR managers regarding how professional the 

students were! I think they have a great chance of lining up summer employment!! 
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Young Athletes 

 

Below.  Last week, I had the privilege of serving as the Mistress of Ceremonies at the Young 

Athletes culminating activity.  It is a program designed to help prepare young athletes for 

entrance into the Special Olympics programs.  As you can see, the students had a great time and it 

was especially fun to see the students being cheered on by their fellow students at Fox Ridge 

Elementary School.  Thanks so much to Paulette Ollie for having this dream come to life. 
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Professional Development Opportunities 

 
The following are some professional development opportunities you may want to explore.  Just 

let Carla know if youôd like more information.   

 

¶ June 12, Avoiding Due Process:  Tips from the Trenches, Cristina Sepiol, Regional 

Office of Education, Geneva  (Administrator Academy Credit--For those of you with 

Type 75s.  You must keep your Administrator Academies up to date.) 

 

Final Thought 

 

I was reviewing all of the past newsletters this year to come up with the list at the top of these 

pages.  I did see the picture of my puppy, Miles, in September and thought youôd like to see him 

now.  You can see that he is in the same place in our kitchen, but 60 pounds bigger! 

 


